WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 7th February 2006 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Acting Chairman John Thackray; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Janet Robson; Maureen Biggin; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Roger Hamilton; Cliff Roffey; Terry Darch
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd January were approved
4. CBC Parking Charges 2006: The Secretary reported that following our letter to CBC disapproving of the latest proposed increases we had been invited to make comments to the consultants hired by CBC to review the whole question of parking in Christchurch and had done so. 
5. Treasurer’s Report: The audited accounts for 2005 were accepted by the committee and congratulations expressed for the Treasurer. 
6. Membership: no report. After some discussion it was decided to defer any involvement of Terry Darch with our membership and it was resolved that the Secretary would discuss the situation with him.
7. Portfield: it was resolved that we would develop this area when suitable resources became available

8. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The Secretary indicated that the JRAC would in future revert to considering local rather than regional issues.

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: nothing to report
10. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: no problems to report.
11. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee. Plans have been made available showing the new access to CBC offices and the planned centralised operating area
12. Planning Issues: the further amended plans for 15 Crossway have been rejected by CBC. The appeal against the CBC rejection of plans to knock down 158 Riverway and build 4 houses and an access road has been successful. This represents brown site development at its worst. An appeal has been made against CBC rejection of plans to erect a phone mast on Bernard’s Mead. We have lodged an objection to the erection of a phone tower on top of the fire station in Fairmile Road.
13. Trees on St Catherine’s Hill: the Secretary reported that the Forestry Commission has rejected the HCT felling licence application. The HCT has been told to submit a much reduced application to cover the valley of Town Common only. CBC has agreed to discuss their management of the hill at the same time as the HPC part of the hill is discussed, these discussions to be organised by the Forestry Commission. 

14. Erosion at Hengistbury Head: the Secretary reported that CBC have commissioned a report on the implication of a breach at the rear of Hengistbury Head and are also working with Bournemouth to establish actual measurement of the rate of erosion.
15. Litter: it was resolved that we would contact CBC to complain about the amount of litter in Christchurch, the failure to empty the dog bins on St Catherine’s Hill and the failure to clear the drains in Sandy Lane
The meeting closed at 8.25 pm. Next meeting Tuesday 7th March
